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Purpose 
 
1. This paper gives an account of views gauged by various committees of 
the Legislative Council (LegCo) on issues relating to the collection and 
enforcement of maintenance payments. 
 
 
Deputations' views on the system for the collection and enforcement of 
maintenance payments 
 
2. The problem of maintenance arrears and improvements to the 
administrative system for the collection and enforcement of maintenance 
payments, including the setting up of an intermediary body, were discussed by 
various committees of LegCo.  The Panel on Home Affairs considered written 
submissions during its discussion on "difficulties encountered by divorcees in 
collecting maintenance payments" and "intermediary body for the collection of 
maintenance payments" on 14 June 1999 and 2 June 2000 respectively.  The 
Bills Committee on Interest of Arrear of Maintenance Bill 2001 met with 
representatives from eight organisations on 23 September 2002.  Major views 
given by the deputations are highlighted below – 
 

(a) the Attachment of Income Order Scheme could not cover cases 
where the default maintenance payers were self-employed or had 
no attachable income;   

 
(b) maintenance payers who failed to make any payment pursuant to 

a maintenance order should be prohibited from leaving Hong 
Kong;  

 
(c) to address the problem of maintenance arrears, measures should 

be taken to improve the existing administrative system such as 
setting up a task force to follow up individual cases of arrears; 
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(d) an intermediary body should be set up for the collection and 

enforcement of maintenance payments.  The proposal would 
help shield maintenance payees from emotional turmoil when 
confronting their ex-spouses, encourage divorcees to claim 
maintenance instead of relying on financial support under the 
Comprehensive Social Security Assistance Scheme and relieve 
the pressure on legal aid.  Moreover, it would be more effective 
and efficient for an intermediary body to recover arrears from 
maintenance payers than by the maintenance payees themselves.   

 
3. Members may wish to refer to the attached submissions for details. 
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